To: DSC

Sent: 17 June 2025

Subject: FW: DSC 173/25 COM 2023-462 Letter from AAC to Health and Safety Executive NI

Good Morning,

Thank you for sharing this information, however HSENI are not the enforcing authority for these regulations.

I believe that these regulations fall to Local Councils.

Regard



Assistant Assembly Clerk Windsor Framework Democratic Scrutiny Committee (DSC)

Ref: DSC 173/25

13 June 2025

Health and Safety Executive NI
Issued via email to:

## COM/2023/462 Proposal for a Regulation on the safety of toys and repealing Directive 2009/48/EC

At its meeting on 1 May 2025, the Windsor Framework Democratic Scrutiny Committee (DSC) agreed to seek views from stakeholders on the above proposed replacement EU act once the draft text, which was provisionally agreed by the European Parliament and Council of the EU on 10 April 2025, became publicly available.

The provisionally agreed text of the proposed EU act is now available <a href="here">here</a>.

This text will need to be formally adopted by the European Parliament and Council of the EU before it is published in the Official Journal of the EU. The DSC is gathering views to put it in a more informed position when the published act is notified to it by Cabinet Office. Read more about the Committee process here.

Specifically, the DSC is seeking your views on whether applying/not applying the act would have a significant negative impact specific to everyday life of communities in Northern Ireland in a way that is liable to persist.

Should you wish to provide views, you can do so via Citizen Space at the following link: <a href="https://consult.nia-yourassembly.org.uk/windsor-framework-democratic-scrutiny-committee/com-2023-462">https://consult.nia-yourassembly.org.uk/windsor-framework-democratic-scrutiny-committee/com-2023-462</a>.

Please note that the survey will close on 11 July 2024.

Yours sincerely,

Dear

Assistant Clerk
Windsor Framework Democratic Scrutiny Committee